
Monday, May 1st is a very significant date to keep in mind!  Don’t forget to take care of 
these important  matters:  

 Last day to add and/or drop 4-H projects online at http://ks.4honline.com 

 Horse ID Papers are due to your local RVD extension office  
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May 1 st Deadlines!!  
May/June 2017 

Everything that a 4-H member wants to exhibit at their local county fair MUST be includ-

ed on their fair entry form!  Entry forms will be sent to every 4-H member in the River 

Valley District.  Fair books will also be available for each 4-H family.  These entry forms 

are due to your local extension office on or before the date indicated below for your local 

fair: 

 RVD-Washington   Monday, June 12th  

 RVD-Clay Center  Tuesday, June 13th  

 RVD-Concordia   Monday, June 26th   

 RVD-Belleville   Saturday, July 1st  

Regarding Late Entries:  Late pre-entry is defined as any pre-entry received after the 

local extension office closes on the pre-entry deadline up until the day before the desig-

nated judging of that area.  4-H exhibitors that are late for pre-entry or late for fair check-

in will be dropped one ribbon placing, are not eligible for Grand or Reserve Champion 

consideration, and are not eligible for any Overall Champion or Supreme Exhibitor con-

sideration.  

Pre-Fair Entry Deadlines 

Do you love to cook but would like to do more than baked goods for the county fair?  Riv-

er Valley District 4-H is excited to be hosting the second year of the Favorite Food 

Show!  This event combines food preparation, nutritional knowledge, table service plan-

ning, and food handling practices for a fun, learning experience for 4-H’ers!   

This year, we will only be hosting one Favorite Food Show in a central location in the Riv-

er Valley District on Saturday, June 10th at The Branch in Clyde! Youth must be enrolled 

in Foods & Nutrition to participate in this event.  The Favorite Food Show is a fair event, 

which requires exhibiting at your local county fair to receive your ribbon and premium. 

Check out the rule book for all the information about the Favorite Food Show!  

The rule book, food safety tips, and entry form is available at your local RVD extension 

office or can be found online at www.rivervalley.ksu.edu/4-h under “Forms & Resources” 

and “Fair”.  Entry deadline is Wednesday, May 25th!  We hope to see you there!  

District 4-H Favorite Food Show 

In conjunction with the Favorite Food Show on Saturday, June 10th in Clyde, the River 

Valley District will be hosting two judging contests – Horticulture and Family & Consum-

er Sciences!   

More details, including times, will be released at a later date!  Make sure to mark this date 

on your calendar if you are needing or wanting to participate in a judging contest!    

Judging Contest Opportunities 

http://ks.4honline.com
http://www.rivervalley.ksu.edu/4-h


2 

4-H Camp 
Hurry! Pioneer Trails 4-H Camp  registration will be clos-
ing SOON! 

Youth from the River Valley District, Marshall County, 
Meadowlark District, Coffey County, Doniphan County, 
Atchison County, and Brown County will be attending 
camp from Wednesday, June 21st through Saturday, June 
24th. 4-H Camp is a fun and educational opportunity for 
youth where they meet new friends, develop important life 
skills, and try new things!  

To be able to attend camp, youth must be age 7 before Jan-
uary 1st, 2017 through those that will finish 7th grade this 
spring.  ALL youth are welcome to attend so we encourage 
our 4-H members to invite a friend or two!  

Camp will cost $200 to attend.  An additional fee may be 

charged if transportation is provided.  Scholarships may be 
available for enrolled 4-H members to attend camp!  Con-
tact the 4-H Program Manager in your local RVD extension 
office for more information! The only additional money 
youth will need at camp will be for snacks and souvenirs!  
Looking to save some money? Pack snacks with your camp-
ers!   

Registration forms are available at your local River Valley 
Extension District office or online at 
www.rivervalley.ksu.edu/4-h under “Forms & Resources” 
and 4-H Camp!   

Registration is due by Friday, May 19th.  Late registrations 
will not be accepted. 

Leadership Unlocked 
Would you like to unlock your leader-
ship potential as you learn awesome 
leadership skills and techniques?  Are 
you an up-and-coming leader who will 
be a sophomore or junior beginning 
fall 2017?  Then, check out this new 
event! Leadership Unlocked will be 
held on July 16-18, at Rock Springs 4-
H Center. 

The Kansas 4-H Foundation and Kan-
sas Leadership Center (KLC) in Wichi-
ta have partnered together to put on 
this exciting new leadership adven-
ture! Participants will look for “clues” 
to unlock their leadership within while 
learning in workshops and doing fun, 
recreational activities.  By thinking 
creatively, participants will “unlock 
the leadership treasure” they will use 
for a lifetime! 

Leadership Unlocked is $275 to attend 
– check with your local 4-H Program 
Manager for scholarship opportuni-
ties.  The registration deadline is June 
1, 2017, but hurry to register as there 
are only 200 spots available for quali-
fied teens!  For more information and 
to register, go to:  https://
kansas4hfoundation.org/leadership-
unlocked/ 

4-H Camp Counselors Needed 
Pioneer Trails 4-H Camp would 
not be possible without the assis-
tance of our wonderful camp coun-
selors!   

If you will be 16 years of age as of 
June 21st, like working with youth, 
and are willing to volunteer your 
time and talents, we are looking 
for you to be a camp counselor!  

4-H’ers will create memories that 
will last a lifetime at Pioneer Trails 
4-H Camp! The success of a 
youth’s camping experience really 
depends on the enthusiasm, re-
sponsibility, and excitement of 
their camp counselor!  

Counselor responsibilities are 
“24/7” throughout the duration of 

camp, which runs from Wednes-
day, June 21st through Saturday, 
June 24th! Counselors will head 
down to Rock Spings on Tuesday, 
June 20th for Counselor Training 
to prepare for camp! 

Camp counselors report that this 
experience is exhausting, yet ex-
tremely rewarding!   

Want to be a part of this great ex-
perience?  Applications  are availa-
ble at your local River Valley Ex-
tension District office or online at 
www.rivervalley.ksu.edu/4-h un-
der “Forms & Resources” and “4-H 
Camp”!   

Applications are due by Friday, 
May 19th!  

Campference 
Are you a “betweenager” who is too old to attend 4-H Camp 
but not quite old enough or ready to attend the larger State 
4-H events?  Campference is designed just for you! 

Campference allows those 4-H’ers aged 12-14 to experience 
the feel of a conference while enjoying the “camp” activities 
at Rock Springs 4-H Center. Youth attend workshops about 
opportunities within 4-H, becoming a leader, and how to 

interact with others!  Campference is a fun and educational 
opportunity for 4-H’ers!  

Registration closes on Monday, May 15th so get registered 
today to attend Campference on June 27-30 at Rock 
Springs 4-H Center online at www.kansas4-h.org/
events/! This event is first come, first serve so don’t wait as 
Campference may already be filled up!  

4-H Art-In 
All River Valley District 4-H’ers are invited to attend the 4-H Art-In, 
which is an opportunity for youth to create different visual art projects. 

 Tuesday, June 6, 9:00 a.m. – Noon 
 St. Paul’s Episcopal Church 
 6th & Clarke in Clay Center 

Please check the River Valley Website the last week of May for details on 
the multiple visual art projects.  The projects have a small fee to cover 
cost of supplies. 

Please let Karen in the Clay Center office  know if you plan to attend the 
Art-In  by calling 785-632-5335 or email  klangvar@ksu.edu  by Thurs-
day, June 1st if you plan to attend. 

http://www.rivervalley.k-state.edu/4-h/camp.html
https://kansas4hfoundation.org/leadership-unlocked/
https://kansas4hfoundation.org/leadership-unlocked/
https://kansas4hfoundation.org/leadership-unlocked/
http://www.rivervalley.k-state.edu/4-h/camp.html
http://www.kansas4-h.org/events/
http://www.kansas4-h.org/events/
mailto:klangvar@ksu.edu


3 

Shooting Sports 

The Shooting Sports Project is winding down for another 
successful year!   

Due to cancelled practice shoots because of inclement 
weather, 4-H members must only complete three practice 
shoots in order to be eligible to participate in the Fair 
Shoot. 

There is one practice shoot left for the year and two oppor-
tunities to participate in the Fair Shoot!  All Shooting 
Sports shoots are held at the Cloud County Fairgrounds.   

Sunday, April 30th – Youth may use this as their third 
and final practice shoot.  If a youth has attended three 
practice shoots prior to this date, a 4-H’er can designate 
this date as their Fair Shoot. 

No shoots are scheduled in May. 

Sunday, June 2nd – Fair Shoot only for youth who have 
completed three practice shoots and have not participated 
in the April 30th shoot as their Fair Shoot.  Youth may not 
use this date as a practice shoot. 

Upon arriving at the fairgrounds, 4-H’ers must check-in at 
the Commercial Building before going to do ANY shooting.  
RVD-Clay Center and RVD-Washington 4-H’ers begin their 
shoots at 2:00 p.m. RVD-Belleville and RVD-Concordia 4-
H’ers start at 3:00 p.m. 

Thank you to all the volunteers and instructors who have 
worked so hard and given their time to make this project a 
success, again, this year!  

State 4-H  Kansas Award Portfolio and Alumni Award Winners Announced  
River Valley District is pleased to announce that we have 
two State 4-H winners this year. 

Brandon Shrader, a member of the Pathfinders 4-H Club in 
RVD-Belleville, has been named this year’s winner of the 
Health and Wellness Kansas 4-H Award Portfolio.  Bran-
don was selected at the NE area screening to advance to 
next the state level of judging.  He then submitted his KAP 
along with a 5-minute video based on his project work this 
past year.  Brandon will be a delegate at National 4-H Con-
gress in Atlanta, Georgia this November.  Congratulations 
Brandon! 

Sheryl Gaines from RVD-Clay Center was nominated, com-
pleted the application, and has been selected for the Kansas 
4-H Alumni Award. This award is designed to honor for-
mer 4-H members who have made contributions to society 

that exemplify leadership and citizenship;  promote success 
in their chosen careers and continues an interest in 4-H.  
Sheryl was an avid 4-H’er and has continued being active 
in 4-H through her volunteer role.  She is a club leader of 
Lincoln Creek 4-H Club and has volunteered many hours 
in the photography project by holding clinics, taking 4-
H’ers on field trips to take pictures, and many other ways!  
Thank you, Sheryl,  for your years of dedication to the 4-H 
Program!   

Brandon and Sheryl will both be recognized and honored at 
the Emerald Circle Banquet, which is the state award cele-
bration, in Manhattan on Wednesday, May 31st.  

Congratulations again, Brandon and Sheryl!  We are proud 
of you both!  

State 4-H  Scholarship Winners  
Kansas 4-H Foundation will distribute 69 scholarships this year 
statewide provided by generous donors.  Applicants must fill out the 
scholarship application and submit to the State 4-H Office by February 
1st each year.  

Selections are based primarily on merit of 40 % 4-H Leadership, 30 % on 
4-H Citizenship/Community Service, 20% 4-H Participation, Recogni-
tion and 10% of Non-4-H Leadership, Community Service, Participation 
and Recognition in school and community. Each scholarship may have 
additional specific requirements as well, which may include university 
attended, declared major, etc.  

River Valley District is pleased to announce that we have four scholar-
ship winners that will be honored at the Emerald Circle Banquet on May 
31st in Manhattan.  

Receiving the honors will be the following: 

Jael Ann Hoover RVD – Clay Center  Countryside Crusaders 

Michaela Musselman RVD – Clay Center  Washington Headliners 

Natalie Vesta  RVD – Clay Center  Countryside Crusaders 

Gabryelle Gilliam RVD – Washington  Farmington 

Congratulations to all of you on your accomplishments! 

Horticulture Judging  

Practice 
Kelsey Hatesohl, RVD Horticulture Ex-
tension Agent, will be hosting Horticul-
ture Judging practices for all youth in-
terested in learning more about Horti-
culture Judging! These practices will 
also help prepare those eligible to com-
pete at State Contest in August.   

The first practice will be Saturday, May 
20th, at 10:30 a.m. at the RVD Exten-
sion Office in Washington.  RSVP by 
Wednesday, May 17th to 785-325-2121. 

Additional practices will be held on 
Monday, June 26th and Thursday, Au-
gust 17th.  Time and location will  be 
shared at a later date.  

Resources for Horticulture Judging can 
be found online at www.kansas4-h.org/
p.aspx?tabid=442.  Contact Kelsey with 
any questions at 785-325-2121 or 
khatesohl@ksu.edu.  

http://www.kansas4-h.org/p.aspx?tabid=442
http://www.kansas4-h.org/p.aspx?tabid=442
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Below are the only remaining two tagging dates for market sheep, goat, and swine and state nominated commercial breed-
ing sheep, goat, and swine. If animals were NOT tagged at one of the four district taggings, they will NOT BE ELIGIBLE to 
show at the County Fair.  

Please remember that Commercial Breeding Ewes, Gilts, and Does need an EID tag for state livestock show nomination! 
Please bring those breeding animals to market weigh in, so we can tag them at this time. If you are NOT planning on tak-
ing your breeding stock on to a state show, then an EID tag is NOT required and you do not have to bring them to weigh-
in.  

Reminder that there will be no home tagging, even if only attending a state nominated livestock show. A district extension 
agent must be present at the time of tagging.   

$3 per EID Sheep, Goat, and Swine tag.  Please bring small bills or a check payable to River Valley Extension District.  

  Wednesday, May 3  Clay Center—Fairgrounds 4-6p.m. 

  Saturday, May 6  Belleville— Fairgrounds  9-10:30a.m. 

Two Opportunities Remain for Sheep/Goat Weigh-Ins & Swine Tagging 

The K-State Horse Judging Team will host two camps this sum-

mer for youth to learn or advance their horse judging skills!  Don’t 

delay on registering as both camps are limited to the first 30 reg-

istrations received!  

A beginner’s day camp will be held on Tuesday, June 6, 2017 in 

Weber Hall. Registration is $40 per person. The deadline to regis-

ter is May 12, 2017.  

The Advanced Camp will be held Wednesday and Thursday, June 

7-8, 2017 in Weber Hall on the K-State Campus. Registration is 

$120/participant and is due by May 12, 2017.  

More information about either camp may be found under 

“Judging Camps” on the KSU Youth Livestock Website at http://

www.asi.k-state.edu/research-and-extension/youth-programs/

judging-camps.html  

Poultry Testing Required 
All poultry, EXCEPT for waterfowl and pi-

geons, must be tested for Pullorum-Typhoid 

and checked for lice before being eligible to be 

exhibited at a county fair.  Birds in the River 

Valley District can be tested at either location 

provided below in conjunction with KDA:  

 Monday, July 10th  

       Washington Fairgrounds  

       5:30pm-6:30pm 

 Thursday, July 13th  

        Belleville Fairgrounds  

        8:30am-9:30am 

Contact Katelyn at 785-325-2121 with any 

questions.  

Home tagging of livestock will NOT be allowed this year for 

Sheep, Swine, Meat Goats, Beef, or Commercial Breeding 

livestock.  

Exhibitors may weigh-in and/or tag at any of the four 

counties within the River Valley District.  

Swine will not be weighed in this year. However, swine will 

need to be brought to weigh in for tagging purposes.   

Please bring Commercial Breeding animals to weigh in if 

you are planning on attending a state show, i.e. Kansas 

Junior Livestock Show or Kansas State Fair. If you are NOT 

planning on taking your breeding stock on to a state show, 

then an EID tag is NOT required.  

Again, there will be no home tagging, even if only attending 

a state nominated livestock show. A district extension 

agent must be present at the time of tagging. If you have 

ownership of your state nominated animals by weigh in 

time, then please bring those to weigh in. If not, a later 

time must be set up so the agent can tag the animal.         

Livestock Home Tagging is NOT Allowed 

LAST Chance for Livestock Quality Assurance (LQA) 
Livestock Quality Assurance (LQA) is required to show live-

stock at the county fairs in the RVED.  

All beef, swine, sheep, and goat exhibitors are required to 

attend at least one class. Bucket calf, horse, and dairy ex-

hibitors are strongly encouraged to attend but not required. 

Parents are encouraged to attend as well.  

The LAST chance to attend LQA will be on Saturday, May 

6th at the 4-H Building in Belleville from 11:30 a.m.—12:30 

p.m.  NO make up sessions are being offered.  

Please RSVP to Katelyn Brockus 785-325-2121 AT LEAST 

one day prior to the training.  

K-State Horse Judging Camp 

http://www.asi.k-state.edu/research-and-extension/youth-programs/judging-camps.html
http://www.asi.k-state.edu/research-and-extension/youth-programs/judging-camps.html
http://www.asi.k-state.edu/research-and-extension/youth-programs/judging-camps.html
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North Central Kansas District Horse Show K - S t a t e  “ C h a m p i o n s ”           

Livestock Judging Camp 
K-State Livestock Judging Coach Chris Mul-
linix and the K-State Livestock Judging 
Team will host three sessions of livestock 
judging camp this summer. The camp will 
be offered June 7-9, June 12-14, and June 
16-18. This camp is open to 4-H and FFA 
members 14 years old and older.  

Each camp is limited to 35 students and will 
be filled on a first come-first serve basis. 
The cost is $250 and the deadline to register 
is May 22, 2017. More information may be 
found on the KSU Youth Livestock Program 
website at  http://www.asi.k-state.edu/
research-and-extension/youth-programs/
judging-camps.html.  

The 2017 North Central Kansas District Horse Show is set for 

Wednesday, July 5, 2017 at the Saline County Expo Center. Check-

in will be from 7:00am-12:00pm. The show will begin at 9:00am.  

Entries are due online at http://tinyurl.com/2017NCDHS by June 

1st. No late entries will be accepted!  

To be eligible to compete at the NCK District Horse Show and the 

Kansas State Fair: 

 Horse ID papers must be submitted by May 1st to your lo-

cal RVD extension office 

 Horse level testing must be completed by June 1st  

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Katelyn Brock-

us, RVD Livestock Agent at 785-325-2121.  

Photography Field Trip 
Sheryl Gaines, Photography Leader from RVD-Clay Center, has planned an exciting and educational field trip to learn 

more about photography!  This field trip is open to all RVD 4-H’ers enrolled in Photography! 

On Saturday, June 3rd, the field trip will include Rock City, Salina, Rolling Hills Zoo, Lucas, and Linger Longer Soda 

Fountain in Bennington.  Bring your camera with fresh batteries and plenty of space on your memory card.  

Carpooling is encouraged to help transport. Anyone interested in participating, please contact Sheryl Gaines at 785-223-

3234 or sheryl63@gmail.com for more information. 

Babysitting Classes 

Pat Gerhardt, Children and Family Extension Agent for the River Valley District, will be offering two babysitting classes 

this year!  

 Wednesday, May 31 at RVD-Clay Center Extension Office meeting room from 9 a.m.— noon 

 Friday, June 2 at Astra Bank basement meeting room in Belleville from 9 a.m.— noon 

The classes will discuss parents’ expectations, characteristics of a good babysitter, first aid, ages and stages of children,  

safety concerns, appropriate toys and snacks. Arrangements are being made so we will have guest moms and children 

present to provide ‘first hand’ experience and answer questions.   

The classes are free with pre-registration required by calling the RVD Extension office in Concordia (785-243-8185) three 

days prior to the scheduled class.  

State Geology Field Trip 
The State Geology Field trip will be held June 9-11 near Tecumseh.  The trip will be headquartered out of Shawnee 

Heights Middle School, southeast of Topeka.  More specific info will be available soon from the State Geology Action 

Team members! 

This annual trip provides an excellent opportunity for youth in the Geology project to learn about the geology of various 

regions in Kansas, interact with trained geologists & geology leaders, go on rock collecting field trips, participate in quiz 

bowl & judging contest events, and attend workshops.  

Registration will open May 1st and close on May 19th, so start making plans now!  The registration base fee is $12, with 

additional charges for field guidebooks, t-shirts, and meal tickets.  For more info & to get registered, you may visit:  

www.kansas4-h.org/events-activities/conferences-events/geology-field-trip/ 

http://www.asi.k-state.edu/research-and-extension/youth-programs/judging-camps.html
http://www.asi.k-state.edu/research-and-extension/youth-programs/judging-camps.html
http://www.asi.k-state.edu/research-and-extension/youth-programs/judging-camps.html
http://www.asi.k-state.edu/research-and-extension/youth-programs/judging-camps.html
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfV84pkj7NJj8QWfuz9kqCaxTIsVIWFpIrH8nxP5f58xsQbMQ/viewform
http://www.kansas4-h.org/events-activities/conferences-events/geology-field-trip/
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Fair Books 
By the time you are reading this 4-H newsletter, the 
four fair books in the River Valley District are in the 
process of being printed!  You can find the online ver-
sion at www.rivervalley.ksu.edu/4-h under “Forms & 
Resources” and “Fair” until hard copies are available.   

It is so important to take the time to READ through all 
the rules and regulations that apply to the different di-
visions that the 4-H’ers in your family will be partici-
pating in!  Each year, we update our fair books to im-
prove the experience for our 4-H’ers so there may be 
changes!   

Remember, without change, the world would not have 
butterflies!  Change can sometimes be hard but it is also 
inevitable!  If you have any questions on 4-H rules, divi-
sions, or classes, please contact Monica at 785-527-
5084.  

Pre-Fair Judging Dates 
RVD-Washington 

 Date:  Tuesday, July 11th  

 Time:  8:00 a.m.  

 Where:  Washington County High School 

 What:  Visual Arts, Fiber Arts, Photography,  
  Clothing Construction, Fashion Revue  
  (Constructed & Buymanship) 

RVD-Clay Center 

 Date:  Thursday, July 13th  

 Time:  8:45 a.m. 

 Where:  Clay Center United Methodist Church 

 What:  Visual Arts, Fiber Arts, Photography,  
  Clothing Construction, Fashion Revue  
  (Constructed & Buymanship)  

RVD-Concordia 

 Date:  Tuesday, July 18th  

 Time:  8:30 a.m.  

 Where:  Cloud County Community College 

 What: Photography, Fiber Arts, Clothing  
  Construction, and Fashion Revue  
  (Constructed & Buymanship) 

RVD-Belleville 

 Date: Wednesday, July 26th  

 Time: 8:00 a.m. 

 Where: Belleville Central Christian Church 

 What: Clothing Construction, Fashion Revue  
  (Constructed & Buymanship), Fiber Arts 

Photography Mounting Workshop 

Did you know that if your photo is incorrectly mounted, it will automatically be lowered one ribbon placing? This is 

something that could be easily avoided! 4-H families that would like to learn how to correctly mount photos are wel-

come to attend any photography mounting workshop across the River Valley District! 

A small fee may be charged for each picture mounted to cover the cost of supplies. Mounting boards are available for 

$1.00 each at all River Valley District offices.  

RVD-Clay Center  Saturday, July 8th  RVD-CC Extension Office   9-11:30am 

RVD– Concordia  Wednesday, June 28th   Cloud Co Courthouse Mtg. Rm.   1:30-8pm 

RVD-Concordia  Thursday, July 6th  Cloud Co. Courthouse Mtg. Rm.   1:30-8pm 

RVD-Belleville  Saturday, July 8th  Republic Co. 4-H Building  10am-12pm 

RVD-Washington  TBD    TBD     TBD 

Fair Ribbon Placings 
All exhibits at the fair will receive a placing and ribbon 
unless it is disqualified by the judge for any reason. 
Judge’s decision is final. Exhibits are judged in compar-
ison with an ideal standards and are not compared to 
another exhibit.   

 Purple—Outstanding in all standards 

 Blue—Exceeds the minimum standard but may 
have minor flaws where improvements can be made 

 Red—Meets all minimum standards but may have 
visible signs of needed improvements 

 White—fails to meet minimum standards 

Good luck to all of our 4-H’ers that will be participating 
at their respective county fair this summer!  We are ex-
cited to see all of the projects that our 4-H’ers have 
been working on this year!  

http://www.rivervalley.k-state.edu/4-h/fair.html
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Public Fashion Revues 
4-H’ers participating in the Fashion Revue will be judged at the time listed  in the Pre-Fair Judging Dates article on 
pg.6, but you also have another obligation to attend!  You will get to showcase the outfit that you purchased or con-
structed at the Public Fashion Revue!  The Public Fashion Revue dates and times are listed below!  

District Dog Show 
This year, the River Valley District Fair Dog Show will be 

held on Saturday, July 15th in Washington. The exact loca-

tion is to be determined.  Registration will begin at 8:00 

a.m. and the show will start at 9:00 a.m. 

All dogs must have a current Kansas 4-H Dog Show Im-

munization Record. To ensure completed forms are re-

ceived, this form must be turned in with fair pre-entry 

forms.  You may find this  record under the Dog Project on 

our website at:  www.rivervalley.ksu.edu/4-h under 

“Project Information”. 

This will be the 4th year for the RVD Fair Dog Show due to 

lower enrollment in the dog project .  Our district show has 

worked well as 4-H’ers from across the district show their 

dogs together in the classes, but the judge will distribute 

specific county ribbons and prizes to the 4-H’er when each 

county is called back into the show ring.  Pictures will be 

taken of each 4-H’er to display at their county fair. 

All are welcome to attend and support our youth in the 

district.  Those interested in the dog project are especially 

encouraged to come watch and learn! 

Entomology and Geology Fair Judging 
The River Valley District will have all Entomology and Geology exhibits for the 

four county fairs judged at one time again this year.  This year, the judging will 

be held in the meeting room in the basement of the Cloud County Courthouse 

in Concordia on Friday, July 14th from 1 – 4 p.m. 

Ribbons and awards will still be awarded at your local county fair and 4-H’ers 

must exhibit their project at their local county fair to be eligible for premiums 

and ribbons. 

After all fair entries have been received, a judging schedule will be sent to all 4-

H’ers who have Entomology or Geology projects entered in their county’s fair.  

The judging schedule should arrive around July 7th.   

Please contact Monica Thayer, River Valley 4-H Agent at 785-527-5084 or at 

mthayer@ksu.edu with any questions! 

RVD-Belleville Wednesday, August 2nd NCK Free Fair—Entertainment Center 6:00 p.m. 

RVD-Clay Center Thursday, July 13th  Clay Center United Methodist Church—Family Life Center 7:00 p.m. 

RVD-Concordia Tuesday, July 25th  Cloud County Fairgrounds—Ayres Shelter 7:30 p.m. 

RVD-Washington Friday, July 21st Washington County Fairgrounds—Gold Barn 8:00 p.m. 

RVD-Clay Center 

Prince & Princess  

Contest 
The judging for the 4-H Fair 
Prince and Princess will be on 
Tuesday, July 11th at 9:00 a.m. at 
the RVD extension office in Clay 
Center.  The winners will be an-
nounced at the Public Fashion 
Revue on Thursday, July 13th at 
7:00 p.m. at the United Method-
ist Church in Clay Center.  

Kansas State Fair Reading Challenge 
The Kansas State Fair is offering a special reading chal-

lenge for kids this summer to encourage youth to read and 

learn about agriculture.  

The challenge consists of reading 8 qualifying books about 

agriculture and keeping track of the book titles and au-

thors as well as a short description of your favorite part of 

the book.  

You’ll write these in a ‘journal’ which will be sent to 

Hutchinson by August 15.  

In return, you’ll receive a Kansas State Fair ‘fun pack’ and 

be in a drawing for a special prize! To sign up, contact your 

local RVD Extension office. We will then send you more 

specific details for your ‘journal’ entries.   



Congratulations, 4-H High School Graduates! 

RVD – Belleville 

CC Ball 

Andre Dyke 

Hannah Hall 

Trevor Lowell 

Nicholas Piroutek 

Mason Runft 

Brett Stindt 

Christian Tipton 

 

RVD—Clay Center 

Andrea Chestnut 

Adam Ebert 

Emily Leinweber 

Taylor Mall 

Michaela Mussleman 

Lauren Taphorn 

Martay VanWey 

Natalie Vesta 

 

 

RVD—Concordia 

Jenna Fredrickson 

Alexandra Wilcox 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RVD—Washington 

Makinna Bentz 

Will Bruna 

Levi Gauby 

Dacey Hagedorn 

Benjamin Jacques 

Trevor Klipp 

Claire Ohlde 

Annie Otott 

Ryan Stewart 

Christopher Wright 

Congratulations to our River Valley District 4-H members that are graduating from high school this year!  Thank you for 

all you have done throughout the years as a 4-H’er!  We hope that 4-H has helped you to develop skills that will be used for 

a lifetime! We wish you all the best in your future endeavors and hope that you will find opportunities to continue working 

with 4-H through volunteering!  Congratulations again and best wishes!  


